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12th  August 2011
Manager
Philanthropy and Exemptions Unit
Personal and Retirement Income Division
The Treasury
Langton Crescent
PARKES ACT 2600
By Email: NFPReform@treasury.gov.au
Dear Sir/Madam
Exposure Draft: Restating the “In Australia” special conditions for tax concession entities
The Entrust Foundation (Entrust) welcomes the opportunity to put forward its views on Tax Laws Amendment (2011 Miscellaneous Measures) Bill (No. 1) 2011: tax exempt body “in Australia” requirements and the accompanying Explanatory Material (EM).
Entrust is a public ancillary fund established in Australia which actively seeks to raise funds from donors to contribute to carefully selected projects around the world.  As a public ancillary fund, Entrust is not directly responsible for any project.   Approximately 80% of its funds are directed to overseas aid funds and developing country relief funds with the balance of donations being given to Australian based deductible gift recipients (DGR).  
Entrust wishes to raise its concerns about the new “in Australia” requirements for DGRs.  Under the proposed amendments, a DGR must operate solely in Australia and pursue its purposes solely in Australia at all times.  
We acknowledge that an exclusion from the “in Australia” requirements will exist for entities covered by section 30-80 of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 (Cth.).  This includes overseas aid funds and developing country relief funds.  We also note that other DGRs will not fail the “solely in Australia” test if its overseas activities are merely incidental to the Australian activities or are minor in extent and importance when considered with reference to the Australian activities.
However, there is no definition of what are considered to be  incidental or minor in the legislation.  The examples included in the EM are of a simplistic nature. Common law has interpreted the meaning of incidental or ancillary purpose, but not incidental or minor activities.  We request that further clarification be provided both in the legislation and in the EM on what will be considered to be incidental and minor.
We are also concerned about the ramifications of the “solely” test on many DGRs.  On occasions, Entrust will direct funds to DGRs that operate primarily in Australia but do have links with overseas organisations and charities.  In many instances, the issue the charity is seeking to address is a world wide concern.  With the current global environment, it is unrealistic to expect that all charities will be able to operate solely in Australia and pursue their purposes solely in Australia.
We recommend that the solely test for DGRs be redrafted to limit its application.  Alternatively the categories of entities that are exempted from the “in Australia’ requirements should be significantly broadened.
If you have question regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact us.
Yours sincerely
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Richard Beaumont
Chief Executive Officer
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